
Safety & Health Committee Meeting  

2-25-21 

People in attendance  

Mayor Tom Smith  

Alderman Kyle Buettner 

Alderman Steve Notheisen  

Alderman Russ Row  

Jim Nagel  

Police Chief Jeff Prosise 

Tim Birk  

Pete Barns  

 

Meeting called to order at 5:00pm  

1. Petitions by Citizens on Non-Agenda Items – None  

2. Golf Carts and Side by Sides on City Street – The City of Waterloo had fielded an inquiry about 

making golf carts legal to drive in the city of Waterloo. Police Chief Jeff Prosise brought a memo 

with his reasons stating why he felt at this time the City of Waterloo would be better suited to 

not entertain legalizing golf carts and side by sides. The aldermen agreed with the position of 

the Police Chief and no further action will be taken at this time.  

3. Outdoor dining – Steve Notheisen made a motion on April 1st to resume outdoor dining in the 

same way we did in 2020. Jim Nagel will handle the permits and will use the same rules as last 

year. When Illinois is completely out of the State sanctioned Covid-19 restrictions we will have a 

meeting to reevaluate what the Waterloo City Council would like to do at that time. Russ Row 

Seconded the motion, all members present voted Yes.  

4. Comments – None  

  

 

   5:19 PM Steve Notheisen made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Russ Row. All members in favor.  


